
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 4, Issue 9 

Thursday, December 6th, 2018  

TERM DATES 

December 
Thursday 6th 

School Assembly 
2:45pm 

 

Tuesday 18th 

Final Day of School 
12:30 Assembly 
1:30pm Family Picnic Lunch 
Buses running normal time  

Sunday 9th 
Parish Family Mass - 
All school invited 
Morning tea to follow 

 
Wednesday 19th 
Thursday 20th 

Numeracy Testing - 
Booking Required 

Tuesday 11th 

P & F Meeting - Saffs 9:15am 
Transition Day -  
Sacred Heart College and 
St. Mary’s Transition Day 

 
January 
Wednesday 30th 
Thursday 31st 

Literacy Testing - 
Booking Required 

Monday 17th 

Whole School Graduation  
Mass - 6:00pm 
Youth and Recorder Group  
Carols - (Busking outside 
Target) - 9:10am  
Parents welcome! 

 

February 1st Students resume full-time 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

 

Our School Vision 
We are an empowered and sustainable learning community, centred in faith and united in 

our respect and responsibility for all of creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, 

 learning, caring and growing together. 

“Then Jesus told him, ‘Because you have seen me, you have believed; blessed are those 

who have not seen and yet have believed.’” - John 20:29        

                               Faith                                  Love  

 

 

http://www.biblestudytools.com/search/?t=niv&q=joh+20:29


 

  

            

Congratulations to the following students: 
 

Respectful Award:  Madeleine Lane 

Responsible Award:  Spencer Grainger 

Resilient Award:  Adeeng Yai 

Principal Award:  Janae Gray & Niamh Keane 

Wonder Award:  Ryan Mulholland 

Believe Award:  Evie Morse 

Persevere Award:  Caitlin Bracken 

Create Award:  Will Thoma 
 

Happy Birthday to: Marcus O’Brien, Adeeng Yai, Will Thoma, 

Lachlan Drohan & Mrs. Watts 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Dear Parents, Students and Friends of St. Mary’s,  

Advent is the season of new beginnings, a season of longing and light. It is marked by a spirit of     
expectation, anticipation and preparation for the coming of Christ: past, present and future. As we 
wait for and prepare to celebrate the birth of Christ at Christmas, we hope and give thanks for 
Christ’s presence within us and in the world and in the sacraments, and we look to the future,      
waiting for Christ to come again. 

The Advent wreath is another way to enter into the prayerfulness of the Advent season. The Advent 
wreath is a circle of evergreen branches containing four candles (three violet and one rose) and      
another (white) candle in the centre. The circular shape symbolises the life of God, who is without 
beginning or end, and the greenery represents the ever-fresh offer of God’s love to us. 

The second Sunday of Advent symbolises Faith and Love. We light the ‘Bethlehem Candle’ (violet) to 
remind us of Mary and Joseph’s journey to Bethlehem. 

We are blessed here in Australia to have Advent heralded by the colour of jacarandas, with their 
beautiful violet blooms, which is the liturgical colour of Advent. Advent is a time marked by prayer, 
fasting, good works and generosity towards others, especially the poor. Traditionally, all great feasts 
have been preceded by a time of fasting, which makes the feast itself more joyful. 

In the spirit of Christmas our children shared their talents with our local community at the Senior   
Citizen’s dinner on Tuesday where they performed some of the acts from our production, ‘Safari’. 
Our Prep-One children portrayed the story of Christmas beautifully. We hope that the guests enjoyed 
their lunch and the gifts of our children. 

As we come to the end of yet another year, we begin to look forward to the coming of the next.  

May Tuesday’s student orientation morning bring a sense of hope for all our students and the     

blessing of new beginnings.  

 
 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St. Mary’s Newshounds 
Congratulations to year 5-6 on their great achievement at the recent 
Newshounds awards. Our students won the People’s Choice Award as 
well as the Best Overall Design. Thank you to Billy, Gracie and Amelia for 
attending the presentation on Saturday and for accepting these awards 
on their classes behalf. 
 
 

 

Keyboard Showcase 
It was great to see our 
parents and friends of 
our keyboard students 
enjoy the concert on 
Wednesday. Thank you to Craig for teaching the  
children and congratulations to you all for your great  
progress over the year children! 
 
Senior Citizens Lunch 
Our children connected with our Senior Citizen’s on Tuesday at the annual Christmas Luncheon held in 
St. Mary’s Hall. Year 5-6 baked biscuits and assisted setting up the tables and serving the food. In the 
spirit of Christmas our children shared their talents as they performed some of the acts from our pro-
duction, ‘Safari’. Our Prep-One children  
portrayed the story of Christmas beautifully.  
We hope that the guests enjoyed their lunch and the gifts of our children. Special thanks to Carolynne 
Spencer, Juliet Guy, Donna Brown and their capable team of workers for doing such a great job! 



 

  

Food Truck and Movie Night 
Our families and friends enjoyed a lovely evening on Friday eating delicious food, playing on the oval, 
talking and watching Elf the movie. It was a relaxing and happy event. Local Businesses provided 
tasty meals and we thank: 
 

KT's (Coffee & Vegetarian/Vegan food) 

Wark Clark (Thai Food) 

Skips Soft Serve Ice Cream (Leanne Williams) 

Tasty J's (Street food) 

Harcourt Lions Club (Projector) 

Little Miss Face Painting 

Our thanks also to Carolynne and Kari for organising the night and to Jodi Tolevski who was a super 
help as were, Heather and Mark Chapman. Thanks also to our wonderful community and friends for 
coming along to support our school. We made a profit of $640.00 which will contribute to the cost of 
the seating for our bird and butterfly sanctuary:) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 2-3 Oral Presentations 
Our Year 2-3 students have recently given their oral presentations about 

an area of health. Congratulations to all of the children on their fine effort 

in researching, compiling and presenting their chosen topic. You all did a 

splendid job! 

 
Bird and Butterfly Sanctuary Update 

This area is looking great with the addition of the 

retaining walls and soil. The seating has arrived and we need some help      

assembling the bench seats. If you can assist any time over the next week 

please contact Stacey Kelly on 0413 624 304.  Thank you:} 

 
 

Minnie Vinnies November Silver Coin Drive  
Thank you from the Minnie Vinnies team for their 
great leadership with this. The children enjoyed the challenge of adding up 
all of the coins and we are very happy to have raised $130.30! 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

  

Going Up Day 
Your children will all go into their 2019 classes on Tuesday morning, December 11th from 9.00am until 
11.00 am. Your children will come to school as per usual however they will spend the first two hours 
in their 2019 class.  
 
Numeracy & Literacy Testing 
Please book in your timeslot as soon as possible if you haven’t already done so. Children’s reports 
and learning journals will be given out at the completion of their numeracy testing on Wednesday or 
Thursday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Camp Policy is up for Review 
Thank you for your responses and contributions to this process. After taking into consideration your 
feedback and the needs of our children the PSAC supported the recommendation that our students 
participate in overnight camps from year 4 in 2019. The Year 4-6 classes will have an urban camp   
experience next year.  There is strong support that our Year Prep to Year Three children would  
benefit from day excursions and an on campus team building alternative program while our senior 
school is on camp. When I have drafted our updated Camp policy I will share it with you for your 
feedback. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Watering Roste r 
Thank you to those who are able to assist 
us watering over the holidays. If you are 
able to assist could you please email me on:  
principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au  
with the dates you are available between 
December 26th and January 26th. If we get 
enough people you may only need to be 
rostered on once. When I complete the  
roster I will send out instructions.  
Thank you very much in anticipation of your 
assistance. 

SCHOOL FAMILY MASS 

A school Family Mass will be held at the St. Mary’s Church on Sunday  

the 9th of December at 10:30 a.m.  We hope to see you there! 

 Please bring a plate of food to share. 

mailto:principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au


 

  

Christmas Party 
 

Fr. Wahid is opening his home on  
Wednesday December 12th from 7pm for  
a Parish Community Christmas Party.  
Everyone is welcome! Just bring along  
a plate of food to share and come 
along and enjoy yourselves. 

 
 
 
 

St. Mary’s Code Red Days 
Schools and early childhood services that have been identified as being at high fire 
risk and on the Department’s bushfire at-risk register will close on days determined 
Code Red by the Emergency Management Commissioner. 
Schools and early childhood services not on the Department’s bushfire at-risk  
register will remain open, unless directly threatened by fire or another emergency. 
Where possible, four to seven days’ notice of a planned closure will be provided. 

Parents and carers should expect that in some instances fewer than four days’ notice may be  
provided. 

Once a Code Red day has been determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner this  
decision will not change – regardless of any changes in the weather forecast. This will help limit  
confusion and help your family plan for how your children will be cared for when their school or  
early childhood service is closed. 
 

Advice will be provided to you directly by your school or early childhood service. 
When a school or early childhood service is closed due to a Code Red day determination, no staff will 
remain on site and all out-of-school care programs (including vacation, before and after school  
programs) will not operate. 
 

Given that St. Mary’s is on the Bushfire at Risk register, on code red days’ children should not come  
to school. Our Emergency Management Plan may be viewed from our school website. You will be  
notified via flexibuzz on code red days. In preparation for the summer and fire danger period we  
recommend that you download Your Guide to Survival and the planning template from the CFA  
website. You may also be interested in attending any scheduled fire ready meetings being held locally. 

 
Garlic for Sale  
The children harvested a bumper crop of garlic and 
have prepared braids and bunches for sale which are in 
the front foyer. 
 
 
 
 

“The birth of Christ is the central event in the 

history of the earth -- the very thing the whole 

story has been about." -- C.S. Lewis 

 
Kind regards,                                      

Bronwyn Phillips (Principal)              

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/Pages/bushfirerisk.aspx
https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/plan-prepare/your-guide-to-survival/


 

  

 

After 
School 
Care .  

 

 
 
 

 

Senior Citizens Christmas Luncheon . . . 



 

  



 

  

Food Truck & Movie Night . . . 



 

  



 

  

 

 NUMERACY TESTING 
WEDNESDAY, 19TH & THURSDAY, 20TH DECEMBER, 2018 

Please go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and use 

code:  jqje2 to login and make an appointment time 

with your child’s 2019 teacher. 

LITERACY TESTING 
WEDNESDAY, 30TH & THURSDAY, 31ST JANUARY, 2019 

Please go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and use 

code:  xz3zm to login and make an appointment time 

with your child’s 2019 teacher. 

mailto:www.schoolinterviews.com.au
mailto:www.schoolinterviews.com.au


 

  

  

 

 

 

 



 

  

P & F News . . . 

St Mary’s Food Truck Friday &  

Outdoor Cinema 
 

Thank you to those that came along 
and enjoyed this night! Was loads of 
fun even though the wind speed    
wasn’t quite on our side and the      
cinema moved inside. Thank you to 
the helpers on the night and also to 
the grade 5/6’s that handed out flyers 
down the street! 

Ladies Night 
 
The next Ladies Night to be held on 

Friday 14th December 7pm at The  

Empyre Boutique Hotel – 68 Mostyn 

Street, C/Maine.  

 

BRING A FRIEND ALONG! 

 

For new parents at the 

school the P&F has a private Facebook 

Group set up to stay up to date, ask 

any questions you may have or even if 

you’re unsure what uniform is to be 

worn!!  
 

Search for 

Ladies of St Mary’s PS 

on Facebook! 

 

St Mary’s Long Lunch 

Save the Date Sunday 24th March 
2019. An event to showcase our 
school, the focus of sustainability, a 
chance to relax, and enjoy a long 
lunch. Stay tuned for more infor-
mation.  We are seeking volunteers for 
the event. If you are interested in 
helping organise the event and/or on 
the day please email Kari on 
ckaldridge@bigpond.com 

P&F 2019 

As the year comes to an end the Committee 
are looking forward to welcoming new   
members next year. Please give this some 
consideration, we have a wonderful group of 
mums that have worked well together to help 
improve things around the school or organise 
fun events for the children.  There will be an 
AGM at the beginning of 2019 to decide roles. 
Please come along even if you cannot stay for 
entire meeting or cannot come every month 
any time you have is greatly appreciated. 

Merry Christmas & a Safe 
New Year to everyone! 

Tuesday 11th December – P&F Meeting, Saffs Café, 9.15am 

Friday 14th December – Ladies Night- Empyre Boutique Hotel, 7pm 

* SAVE THE DATE* - 12 noon Sunday 24th March 2019, St Mary’s Long Lunch 

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 11th December 9.15am SAFFS CAFÉ, Mostyn St,     

Castlemaine. We encourage all new parents and friends to join us!! 

mailto:ckaldridge@bigpond.com


 

  

Community News . . 



 

   

 
BOOK LAUNCH 

Castlemaine Library 
 

Saturday, 8th December 
10:30am 

 

The Happy Flap is a children’s 
picture book (aged 3-10 years). 

It teaches children a valuable 
life skill by helping them 

build emotional resilience. 
It is particularly helpful when 

children are stuck in a bad mood 
and they don’t know why. 

 



 

  



 

  



 

  

Parish News . . . 
Fr. Wahid is opening his home on  
Wednesday December 12th from 7pm for  
a Parish Community Christmas Party. Everyone is  
welcome!  Just bring along a plate of food to share  
and come along and enjoy yourselves. 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 
 

Come and join us as we celebrate 
Christmas together 

 
 
When: Christmas Day 
 Wednesday, 25th December 

 
Where: St. Mary’s Hall 
 Cnr. Hargraves & Lyttleton Streets 

 
Time: 12:00 - 2:00pm 

 
R.S.V.P. 5470 6091 - please leave a message 
 or email castlemaine@cam.org.au 
 

 

This is a non-alcohol free event and is being 

organised by St. Mary’s Parish and 

St. Vincent de Paul, 

together with several local entities for all in 

the community. 

mailto:castlemaine@cam.org.au


 

  



 

  


